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CERTIFIED MAIL — RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

August 24, 2016

Colonel Eric H. Froelich John Pike

Base Commander Director, Environmental Management Services
377 ABW/CC 377 MSG

2000 Wyoming Blvd SE 2050 Wyoming Blvd SE, Suite 116

Kirtland AFB, NM 87117-5606 Kirtland AFB, NM 8711-5270

RE: KIRTLAND AIR FORCE BASE, SUSPENSION OF SAMPLING AT GROUNDWATER
MONITORING WELLS KAFB-10626 AND KAFB-106230
BULK FUELS FACILITY
SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT UNIT §1-106/55-111
EPA 1DHNM9570024423, HWB-KAFB-13-MISC

Dear Colone! Froehlich and Mr, Pike:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has reccived the Kirtland Air Force Base
{AFB) (Permittee) letter dated July 27, 2016. The referenced letter serves as notification to
NMED of the cessation of quarterly monitoring activitics at two groundwater monitoring well
locations, KAFB-10626 and KAFB-106230, due to an unacceptable threat level and/or risk
classification posed by a resident. The home of the resident referenced in the letter is adjacent to
the right-of-way where the two groundwater monitoring wells are located: one on the northeast
comner of Florida Street and Anderson Street (KAFB-10626) and onc on the northwest comer of
Anderson Street and Georgia Street (KAFB-106230). As documented by the Permittee in their
letter, there have been numerous interactions, each escalating up to the April 7, 2016 incident
referenced in the letter.

The NMED is in agreement that sampling the groundwater monitoring wells, KAFB-10626 and

KAFB-106230, in the vicinity of the residence referenced in the letter poses an unacceptable
threat level. NMED is in agreement with the cessation of sampling at these two locations.
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The Permittee shall submit a work plan to the NMED for the abandonment of the two
groundwater monitoring wells, prior to the start of field work. NMED preserves the right to
require replacement and or alternative monitoring locations should they be deemed necessary in
the future.

Sincerely,

Kathryn Roberts
Director
Resource Prolection Division

KR/DA

ec:  Col. M. Hamer, KAFB
K. Lynnes, KAFB
A. Bodour, KAFB-AFCEC
T. Simpler, USACE
M.L. Leonard, AEHD
F. Shean, ABCWUA
L. King, EPA-Region 6 (6PD-N)
J. Kieling, NMED-HWB
D. McQuillan, NMED
D. Agnew, NMED-HWB
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